Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting held via Zoom on Thursday 18th March 2021
Present:  Cllr D Kuczera (Chair), Cllr A Williams (V Chair), Cllr R Evans (Mayor), Cllr R Fisher, Cllr M Verbinnen, Cllr JT Swindlehurst

Mrs W Bown (RFO)

	1.

2.

3.
4.
5.

6.
7.

	Apologies for Absence

None
Declarations of Interest

None

Minutes of the last meeting dated 29th January 2021
The minutes were agreed as a true record.

To agree the virement of S.106 developer (History Centre) contributions to the Town Council’s budget account
Project costs incurred through the Precept before receipt of the S.106 funding was to be repaid. 

The definitive figure is yet to be calculated, with inclusion of legal fees for the lease agreement with the Amesbury Museum & Heritage Trust.  

Proposed:  Cllr Kuczera

Seconded:  Cllr Fisher

Resolved:  to agree the virement of S.106 developer (History Centre) contributions to the Town Council’s budget account

To receive a report on business rates pertaining to council-owned properties

No rates have been paid for the Centenary Pavilion or Stockport Avenue Cemetery to date.  This was realized following the application by the Rugby Club for a premises license, which required a valuation of the property. 
The Valuation Office has been contacted and they are to assess the Pavilion.  

In the meantime it was noted that the Rugby Club would be able to apply for a temporary licence to serve alcohol. 

To agree a recommendation to Ful Council regarding the current relaxation of charges to local sports teams during the Covid-19 pandemic

It is anticipated that sports teams will be able to meet from April.  Councillors agreed that charging for use of the facilities should align with the Government’s lifting of restrictions.

Proposed:  The Mayor

Seconded:  Cllr Crook

Resolved:  to recommend to Full Council that the relaxation of charges cease from April 2021

To receive a report form the CCLA and to appraise the Town Council’s current investments

It was noted that investment returns were currently very low. 

Proposed:  The Mayor

Seconded:  Cllr Kuczera

Resolved:  to continue with the current investment plan


	8.
9.
10.
	To agree a recommendation to Full Council regarding the 2021/22 National Pay Award
Noted for consideration later in the year.
To consider quotations for mobile telephones for 2021/22
Quotations were considered.
Proposed:  Cllr Kuczera

Seconded:  Cllr Verbinnen

Resolved:  to recommend to Full Council the purchase of a contract for six mobile phones from Midshire

To consider quotations for van hire for the maintenance team leader
It was noted that the Town Council signs should be bigger.  Investigation should be made into the need for roof lights/chevrons on the vehicles.

Proposed:  Cllr Kuczera

Seconded:  Cllr Swindlehurst

Resolved:  to recommend the van hire from Nationwide Vehicles




